
 

News Release 

  
February 9, 2010 

The Public Utilities Board (Board) has, in response to an Application by Manitoba Public Insurance (MPI) for a 

Review and Vary of one decision of Order 161/09, issued an Order rejecting MPI’s request for a change to Order 

161/09’s direction with respect to late fees.  

By Order 19/10, the Board varies Order 161/09 and directs MPI to continue with its current approach to late fees for 

the approaching new insurance year (which begins March 1, 2010). 

Order 19/10 may be reviewed by accessing the Board’s website, www.pub.gov.mb.ca  
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